MONTGOMERY TOWNSHIP SENIOR VOLUNTEER COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES April 14, 2010

The reorganization meeting and regular monthly meeting of the Montgomery Township Senior Volunteer Committee was held at 7:00 p.m., Wednesday, April 14, 2010 at the Montgomery Township Building. The members of the Senior Volunteer Committee in attendance included Helen Haag, Marian Pinkerton, Rich Roller, Ralph Schurr and Kathryn Sletten. Also present: Stacy Crandell, Public Information Coordinator and Jeffrey McDonnell, Board of Supervisors Liaison.

Call to Order: Chairman Ralph Schurr called the meeting to order at 7:01PM.

Approval of Minutes from March Meeting: Minutes were approved as submitted.

Public Comment: None.

New Business:

Guest Speaker- Representative Tom Murt:

Unfortunately, Representative Murt had to cancel due to a family emergency.

Brainstorming Session:

The Committee discussed some ideas about possible upcoming events. Some of the suggestions included:

- Transportation Seminar (SEPTA, Transnet)
- Senior Get-Together (every other month) in the Parks (Spring Valley Park) with either providing some cookout items or having them bring their brown bag lunches and have activities provided.
- Nutrition Seminar

The Committee also talked about how to get the word out to the community and they have suggested having a possible survey in the Recreation News or Communicator.

Old Business:

Senior Elder law Seminar- April 27, 2010 at 7PM:

The Committee would like to have a survey at the seminar to be handed out so they can get feedback from the community about future events.

Other Business: None.

Adjournment: There being no further business to come before the Senior Volunteer Committee, the meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm. The group will meet next on May 12, 2010 at the Montgomery Township Building at 7:00pm.